
WORKSHOP MEETING 
WALKERTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 
THURSDAY – AUGUST 9, 2018 

6:00 P.M.  - WALKERTOWN TOWN HALL 
 
 
 

Present:  Mayor Davis, Council members: Peggy Leight, Marilyn Martin and 
Randy Mendenhall, Town Manager Scott Snow.  

  
Mayor Davis calls the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. 
 
      

1. Annexation Request Review 
                            

The Council reviewed applications for upcoming annexation   
Requests.  

 
2. Housing Program Discussion 

 
The Council reviewed information provided by the Forsyth County 
Department of Housing and Community Development regarding 
applications for assistance from the Forsyth County Housing 
Rehabilitation Program. Mayor Davis suggested the Council visit 
the applicant sites to see if there are any ongoing issues present 
that need to be addressed before rehabilitation work begins.    
 

                      MOTION:  TO RELEASE ANNUAL PAYMENT TO THE    
                      FORSYTH COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND   
                      COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT FOR PARTICIPATION IN THE  
                      FORSYTH COUNTY HOUSING REHABILITATION PROGRAM 

               BY:            RANDY MENDENHALL                                                                
               SECOND:  PEGGY LEIGHT 
               VOTE:       UNANIMOUS 
                         (LEIGHT, MENDENHALL, MARTIN) 

 
3. Fire Lane Parking Ordinance Discussion 

 
The Council reviewed information provided by the Town Attorney 
regarding the adoption of a Town fire lane parking ordinance. The 
Council discussed issues about implementation of the ordinance 
such as how the ordinance would be enforced.  
  

                      MOTION:  TO REQUEST THE TOWN ATTORNEY DRAFT A   
                      FIRE LANE / PARKING ORDINANCE TO BE CONSIDERED FOR   
                      ADOPTION BY THE TOWN COUNCIL 

                BY:            RANDY MENDENHALL                                                                
               SECOND:  PEGGY LEIGHT 
                VOTE:       UNANIMOUS 
                         (LEIGHT, MENDENHALL, MARTIN) 

  
 

 



4. NCDOT Speed Limit Resolution Requests 
 
Council reviewed a request for a resolution of support from the 
North Carolina Department of Transportation for speed limit 
modifications to portions of NC 66 / Old Hollow Road. The proposal 
is to reduce the speed limit from 55mph to 45mph on a short 
portion of NC 66 near the eastern edge of the Town limits.   
 

                      MOTION:  TO APPROVE RESOLUTIONS OF SUPPORT TO   
                      NCDOT FOR SPEED LIMIT REDUCTIONS ON PORTIONS OF   
                      NC 66/OLD HOLLOW ROAD 

               BY:            PEGGY LEIGHT                                                                
               SECOND:  MARILYN MARTIN 
               VOTE:       UNANIMOUS 
                         (LEIGHT, MENDENHALL, MARTIN) 

 
 

5. Misc. Items / Updates 
 
The Council was informed about the progress of various Town 
projects. 

 
 

6. July/August Sheriff Report 
 
The report was presented to the Council.  
 

 
 

 
        MOTION:  TO ADJOURN WORKSHOP MEETING - 8:50 

 BY:            MARILYN MARTIN 
 SECOND:  RANDY MENDENHALL 
 VOTE:       UNANIMOUS 
                         (LEIGHT, MENDENHALL, MARTIN) 

 
 Submitted by: Scott Snow 
                        Town Manager 

 
 


